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SUBJECT:  A briefing on the September 2007 reopening of the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel and corresponding surface street route assignments.

SUMMARY:  Starting in September 2007, the retrofitted Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel (DSTT) will reopen for bus service.  The tunnel was closed in 2005 for construction work needed to retrofit it for light rail operations.  Metro, Sound Transit, Community Transit and the City of Seattle implemented street and transit improvements to mitigate the impacts of the tunnel closure.  Many of these efforts will remain in place after the tunnel reopens.  

One of the key mitigation efforts involved moving bus routes from the tunnel to 3rd Avenue.  Many of these routes will revert back to the tunnel after it opens; however, some bus routes serving Federal Way, Redmond, Kenmore and Bothell will remain on 3rd Avenue.
The re-opened tunnel will have 18 routes, three fewer than before its closing in 2005.  Despite fewer routes in the tunnel, Metro expects that the number of daily trips from the tunnel will remain close to pre-closure levels. 

Although Sound Transit’s Link Light Rail is not expected to be operational until late 2009, buses operating in the re-opened tunnel will follow joint bus/light rail operating rules that were established in 2002 when the county entered into an agreement with Sound Transit and the City of Seattle for joint use of the tunnel.  

A number of factors were considered by Metro when determining the routes that would go in the tunnel and those that would remain on the surface street.   These factors included:
· Maximum use of the tunnel

· Geographic balance of tunnel bus routes

· Future transportation options as a result of Link, RapidRide and other projects.
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